HOMELAND TOWERS

May 18, 2023

Via Electronic Mail

Honorable John Morissette, Presiding Officer
And Members of the Connecticut Siting Council
Ten Franklin Square

New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket No. 507 — Homeland Towers LLC (HT) and Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless
Construction Status- Tower Facility at 222 Clintonville Road, Northford, CT (CT021)

Dear Presiding Officer Morissette and Members of the Siting Council,

Please accept this letter from Homeland Towers, LLC regarding the captioned Facility for which the Siting Council
issued a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need in Docket 507 (“Certificate”).

At this time, and as a follow up to our last construction update, we wish to advise the Council that construction of the
tower was completed on January 29, 2023. The compound fence, access drive, conduits and landscaping have been
installed.

Please note the site does not yet have power, as we are working through final documents required by Wallingford
Electric for the utility easement. Verizon and the Town’s public safety equipment is not yet installed on the tower. A
follow up letter to the Council will be provided once the site has power and Verizon is fully operational.

Please do not hesitate to contact Ray Vergati at 203-297-6345 should you, the Council members or staff have any
questions regarding the foregoing.

Sincerely, /
A

Raymond Vergati
rv@homelandtowers.us

cc: Michael Downes, Town Manager, Town of North Branford
Manny Vicente, Homeland Towers LLC
Timothy Parks, Verizon Wireless
Kenneth Baldwin, Robinson & Cole LLP
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